Faculty Senate 
SummerMeeting Minutes

June 9, 2010 
Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu  

I. Call to order: 





       Larry Mohrweis
President Larry Mohrweis called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Summer Senate to order in the Pattea Rooms at 3:00 pm.

Members Present:  Bill Culbertson, Rebecca Dames, Heidi Fogelberg, Liz Grobsmith*, Ro Haddon, John Haeger*, Astrid Klocke, Rich Lei, Larry Mohrweis, Allen Reich, Jon Reyhner, Erik Schiefer, Karen Sealander, Laura Sujo-Montes, and Marsha Yowell.   (*indicates ex officio members) 
Members Absent: Roger Bounds, Wendy Campione, Rom Coles, Phillip Mlsna, and Guy Senese. 
Others present: David Bousquet, David Camacho, and Karen Pugliesi.
II. Acceptance of Agenda Approval of Minutes   Larry Mohrweis/Consent Item  

Larry presented the agenda for approval.  The agenda was accepted by unanimous consent. 
III. Approval of Minutes   


        Larry Mohrweis/Action Item  
Larry presented the minutes of the May 3rd Faculty Senate (FS) meeting.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes as corrected.  The motion passed.  Larry noted that the minutes will be presented to the full senate at the September meeting for their information.  

IV. Faculty Senate President’s Report



      Larry Mohrweis
Larry began by once again thanking Bill Culbertson for his service to the Senate this past year and for a smooth transition of leadership.  He next asked everyone to introduce themselves.  Larry stated that he and Bill recently attended a meeting that discussed changes to the AIMS scholarship requirements.  He expects that this topic may come up again as early as August.  Larry next stated that he had previously discussed a concern regarding an increase in the cost of parking permits.  He stated that it has been explained that parking services is no longer subsidized by the university and must cover its costs.  He added that we now have a new bus system which is free to faculty and staff.  He also stated that he will invite Erin Stam of parking services to a future meeting to address these concerns and answer questions of the Senate. He then asked David Bousquet for comments wherein he stated that problems with parking and traffic flow on campus led to the new bus system and changes in parking.  That bus system will change this fall from two routes to one.  There are also new parking options in the planning stages.  A question arose regarding the “yellow bike” initiative.  David explained that the initiative has evolved and is still an option for travel on campus.  Questions also arose regarding the cost of motorcycle permits and a lack of motorcycle parking spots.  
Larry stated that ABOR is on campus tomorrow and Friday at the High Country Conference Center.  During this meeting, NAU’s strategic business plan will be presented.  Larry asked the administrators to provide the document to the Faculty Senate for posting on the website.  

Lastly Larry presented the proposed calendar for Faculty Senate (FS) and Faculty Senate Executive Committee (FSEC) meetings for approval.  The calendar was accepted.            
V. Report from the Arizona Faculties Council
                     Bill Culbertson
Bill Culbertson, Chair of the Arizona Faculties Council (AFC), stated that AFC will meet during the ABOR meeting.  They will meet at a luncheon meeting Thursday and a breakfast meeting Friday.  He invited those senators that would like to attend either or both of these meetings to attend.  He then provided a synopsis of those issues that will be addressed: a proposed letter to ABOR; a possible state-wide AAUP chapter; information from ABOR’s Academic Affairs Committee; and a year end wrap up. 
VI. Report from the President (taken out of order)


  John Haeger
President Haeger began his comments by stating that he has asked David Camacho, Special Assistant to the President to attend most FS meetings in the coming year due to his anticipated busy travel schedule.  
He then discussed what he believed would take place at the upcoming ABOR meeting.  He anticipates a very interesting session Friday morning when the outgoing ABOR President Calderon will discuss ABOR’s accomplishments of the past year and incoming President Mariucci will discuss her goals for the coming year.  He believes that her report will be pretty dramatic.  
He then addressed a question raised earlier regarding the universities financial standing in light of the passage of Proposition 100.  He stated that he recently attended a meeting wherein Regent Killean stated he felt that it will be 2 to 3 years before we are out of the woods financially in Arizona.  While President Haeger does not know how the state budget will play out, but NAU has tried to protect the university through 2011 by being very conservative.  He cautioned that that Proposition 100 did not take care of the entire budget deficit and there could be more cuts for fiscal year 2011.  
President Haeger announced that the new Vice President for Finance and Administration, Jennus Burton, is in his second week. Mr. Burton is former Vice President for Arkansas State’s System Operations and former Associate Vice President at Arizona State University.  He then answered questions that included questions regarding domestic partnership benefits; benefit premium negotiations; strategic investment in personnel; composition and structure of ABOR; legislative proportional cuts within the university system; and possible changes within ABOR’s structure.  
VII. Report from the Provost 




          Liz Grobsmith
Provost Grobsmith began by informing the senate that the only item that ABOR will address for NAU is the academic strategic plan presented at the April meeting of the Academic Affairs Committee.  It was inadvertently omitted in the ABOR materials, but expects an addendum to the report to rectify that situation.  She stated that in that plan we are moving forward with the Physician Assistant program that is expected to begin Fall 2011.  Dean Schulz has revised an add for a Founding Chair which will be posted very soon. Once this position is full the proposal for the program will be finalized and the necessary positions will be hired.  

Last fall a proposal regarding an increase in part-time salaries was brought forward to the Provost Academic Leadership Counsel.  It was not supported by the counsel for action at that time for insufficient data and not having gone through the budgeting process.  This should appear during next year’s macro budget process.

There has been a change being implemented regarding the drop/add date.  The drop/add date will be the eighth day of the 16 week semester.  This was a recommendation from the policy audit committee.  

She has had many questions regarding how the university is addressing the vacancies brought about by the voluntary retirement program this past year.  This summer she and her office are looking at tenure density by both department and college.  They will be looking at these numbers to decide what the right mix and blend are and she will bring those recommendations to the president by the end of the summer.  
Lastly, she announced the changes within her office with the retirement of Vice Provost, Susanna Maxwell; Associate Vice Provost, Ron Pitt; Assistant to the Provost, Marge Lacey; and Administrative Associate, Michelle Tanaka.  She then answered questions.    

VIII. Old Business





                 Larry Mohrweis
There was no old business brought forward.  

IX.  Announcements/New Business



     Larry Mohrweis

Larry announced that the next Faculty Senate meeting will take place on August 2nd in the Pattea Room of the Blome Building at 3pm.  
X. Adjourn 






     Larry Mohrweis
There being no further business, a Motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  The motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 4:16.  
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